
From: prime@mmm.ca [mailto:prime@mmm.ca]  

Sent: April-27-16 3:44 PM 
To: Kelsey Lang 

Subject: Draft Plan of Subdivision Application - 23T-16001 - Bonarrow Meadows 

 

4/27/2016 

 

Kelsey Lang 

 

Guelph/Eramosa 

, ,  

 

 

Attention: Kelsey Lang 

 

Re: Draft Plan of Subdivision Application - 23T-16001 - Bonarrow Meadows; Your File No.  

 

Our File No. 72012 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

We have reviewed the circulation regarding the above noted application.  

The following paragraph is to be included as a condition of approval: 

“The Owner shall indicate in the Agreement, in words satisfactory to Bell Canada, that it will 

grant to Bell Canada any easements that may be required, which may include a blanket 

easement, for communication/telecommunication infrastructure. In the event of any conflict with 

existing Bell Canada facilities or easements, the Owner shall be responsible for the relocation of 

such facilities or easements”. 

We hereby advise the Developer to contact Bell Canada during detailed design to confirm the 

provision of communication/telecommunication infrastructure needed to service the 

development. 

As you may be aware, Bell Canada is Ontario’s principal telecommunications infrastructure 

provider, developing and maintaining an essential public service. It is incumbent upon the 

Municipality and the Developer to ensure that the development is serviced with 

communication/telecommunication infrastructure. In fact, the 2014 Provincial Policy Statement 

(PPS) requires the development of coordinated, efficient and cost-effective infrastructure, 

including telecommunications systems (Section 1.6.1). 

The Developer is hereby advised that prior to commencing any work, the Developer must 

confirm that sufficient wire-line communication/telecommunication infrastructure is available. In 

the event that such infrastructure is unavailable, the Developer shall be required to pay for the 

connection to and/or extension of the existing communication/telecommunication infrastructure. 
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If the Developer elects not to pay for the above noted connection, then the Developer will be 

required to demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Municipality that sufficient alternative 

communication/telecommunication will be provided to enable, at a minimum, the effective 

delivery of communication/telecommunication services for emergency management services 

(i.e., 911 Emergency Services). 

Should you have any questions, please contact the undersigned. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

Meaghan Palynchuk 

Manager, Municipal Relations 

Access Network Provisioning, Ontario 

Phone: 905-540-7254 

Mobile: 289-527-3953 

Email: Meaghan.Palynchuk@bell.ca 
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